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From The Editor

     June is here! Please see the announcements about the new Talking LabQuest 2, TAEVIS Bundle and ETS Science teacher survey.
     Due to your editor moving from Albany, Oregon to Missoula, Montana, we did not publish a May newsletter.

Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest 2 now available:

     Why you would want to own a Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2:

Use a faster more robust interface for scientific data collection. The use of the external keyboard makes scientific data collection much more intuitive. There is less to remember and the user experience is much faster than ever before. In addition to this new faster experience, the Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2 offers a larger hard-drive, a bigger storage space on-board the device, and a faster processer. There is faster keyboard access to speech rate and volume. Also, on-screen reverse polarity is now available for low vision users. Besides a faster talking periodic table experience, this new device provides access to all of the Vernier Software & Technology published lab curricula under the new Lab Instructions page. This new plethora of accessible resources serves as a valuable reference for both students and teachers. In addition, a useful resource folder has also been added under the Lab Instructions section of the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2. In here you will find information about solubility rules, strong and weak acids and basis, and more will be added soon. All of this and more is available now in the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2.

TAEVIS Library Bundle

     Independence Science is pleased to announce a new TAEVIS Library bundle. We are selling the TAEVIS library of images and a SwellForm Starter Kit from American Thermoform for $1,995. The TAEVIS library contains 11,280 ready to print images from the fields of chemistry, biology, computer science, aeronautics etc. The SwellForm starter kit consists of a SwellForm machine, two packages of SwellTouch paper and a pen for creating hand drawn images.

     The TAEVIS files were created at Purdue University for several of their visually impaired students during the 1990s. Purdue sold this library for some time, but has licensed it to Independence Science. Each drawing usually has braille labels.

     SwellTouch paper is a special type of paper coated with micro capsules used for creating tactile images. Line art is printed or copied onto the SwellTouch paper using a laser printer or photocopier. When the printed pages of SwellTouch paper are passed through a SwellTouch machine, any black areas become raised because they absorb infrared light expanding the capsules. SwellTouch paper is very useful for creating quick drawings. A drawing can be created in a few minutes and can be hand drawn by using the included special drawing pen. For more information, please contact Robert Jaquiss.
2017 ISLAND CONFERENCE

     The 2017 Independence Science, Learning a New Direction, Conference on Disability is coming up this fall. We are now accepting abstract submissions from possible presenters. The ISLAND conference will be held on Friday, September 15, 2017 at the Kurz Purdue Technology Center located at 1281 Win Henschel Blvd in West Lafayette, Indiana 47906. The conference will begin at 8:00 AM with continental breakfast and conclude by or before 5:00 PM. Presentations are estimated to be 30 minutes in length with time for discussion following each presentation. Presenters who submitted abstracts will be notified if their presentation was accepted by or before June 15, 2017. All presenters are expected to register for the conference. Early bird registration concludes September 1, 2017 and will be available through the Independence Science website soon. A block of rooms has been reserved at the 4-Points by Sheraton located at: 1600 Cumberland Ave, West Lafayette, Indiana 47906: phone- 765-463-5511. When booking your room reservation, please ask for the ISLAND2017 rate. Ground transportation from the Indianapolis, Indiana airport is being provided by Lafayette Limo. For reservations, please call 765-497-3828 or book on-line at www.lafayettelimo.com. Round trip reservations currently cost $50 per person. The Lafayette Limo departs from the Ground Transportation center zone 5 every 2 hours starting at 6:30 AM until 10:30 PM daily. Please check in with the Lafayette Limo booth located in the Ground Transportation area to let them know you are waiting for the next shuttle. The Lafayette Limo will drop you off at the 4-Points by Sheraton. The 4-Points offers a curtesy shuttle to Purdue University buildings. Request the evening before that you would like to go to the Kurz Purdue Technology Center or (KPTC) for the ISLAND conference. We are looking forward to your presentation submissions to the 2017 ISLAND conference. Please do not hesitate to contact Cary Supalo for any questions.

Warning! Upgrading a TLQ

     Warning! Independence Science strongly advises all iS current and future customers to not upgrade the operating system on their Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest 2 device without being notified by Independence Science. There are other versions of operating systems that are not compatible with the text-to-speech features of Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest. Therefore, we strongly advise all ISci customers to not upgrade the OS on your device without prior notification. Failure to do so will likely disable the text-to-speech on your device.

Approaches for Making Math More Accessible to the Blind

Math presents many challenges to access for students with visual impairments. One ideal solution involves the use of hardcopy Braille textbooks with proper Nemeth code and/or UEB math representations along with the appropriate raised line drawings. One modification to this approach to teach students the appropriate Nemeth or UEB math symbology that they may not already know is to use an audio form of the book. A book from Learning Ally can prove to be a good compliment to the Braille book. The audiobook can provide verbal descriptions of raised line drawings which may provide added context for the Braille reader to comprehend what is being communicated.

Further, the Braille textbook complimented with math educators using Abraham Nemeth’s, “Math Speak,” rules while they are teaching can allow for non-ambiguous verbal representations of math expressions. Simply reading what is written on the board does not make it accessible as there can be numerous ways to interpret how an algebra expression can be represented. Clearly indicating specific quantities, numerators, denominators, and other key aspects of equations MUST be done to ensure better comprehension by students who cannot see what a teacher is writing on a white board in a classroom. Use of these conventions does take some training, but once practiced, better learning for all students can occur.

There are several web based and physical graphing calculators that offer graph sonification and other text-to-speech supports to assist in making math content more accessible. However, providing refreshable Braille with proper formatted Nemeth code math expressions can be a challenge. One additional innovation, that has been around for some time, but might not be as widely known is the following access solution.

Non-Visual Desktop Access (NVDA) screen reader can be used with a free downloadable program called, “Math Player,” from Design Science. This can be found at: www.dessci.com. Once NVDA and Math Player are successfully installed on your computer, setting Braille output in NVDA to U.S. 6 dot computer Braille will allow you to have spoken equations while receiving Nemeth code formatted refreshable Braille on your display. Other solutions are also available, but this appears to be the most common one used now. If MathML equations are imbedded into a Word document, or on a website, the Nemeth code Braille should be properly rendered. This approach does require more verification as to the accuracy of both the spoken and refreshable Braille equation representations. For now, this solution might assist some of you in making math content more accessible to your Braille reading students.

John Metcalf

     I recently read of John Metcalf, a man who was blind who lived in the 18th century. His story is remarkable.

     John Metcalf 1717--1810. John was blinded by smallpox at the age of six. He had a varied career, fiddling, hauling freight, operating a stagecoach line. He even drove a coach. His major achievement was the construction of 180 miles of roads. See the Wikipedia article:

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Metcalf_(civil_engineer)#Early_life 

Announcements

     The following announcements are STEM and education related. Independence Science reprints this information as we receive it. We make no warranty as to the accuracy of these items although we will endeavor to only print legitimate items. We reserve the right to edit for space and clarity. We will also repeat some announcements such as scholarships etc. until the opportunities expire.

SASS! SENSE-SATIONAL ADVENTURES IN SUMMER SCIENCE PRESENTS:

The Wisdom, Weirdness and Wonders of Weather –

If you are in Grades 7 to 12, join the national Federation of the Blind of Michigan – Sense-sational Adventures in Summer Science’s current and future scientists as we explore weather July 30-August 6, 2017 at the University of Michigan-Dearborn campus. We will explore the most discussed and most misunderstood force in our environment –weather.  

In 10 seconds name 5 songs that mention weather.  Weather is on our minds virtually every day and in every circumstance.  Some people say they can predict the weather by the way their joints feel.  Can it rain fish or frogs?  Why are snowflakes 6 sided? Which way do tornado’s turn?  What is the difference between hurricanes and Typhoons? How can an Eagle soar without flapping its wings? Is there a difference between climate and weather?  What are the physics of clouds, tornados, thunder and a raindrop?

Join us this summer in Dearborn where we will explore these and many more aspects of weather.  There will be blind scientists to guide us in chemistry, nature and physics as we experience a whirlwind of fun field trips, games, music and life in college laboratories and classrooms and especially outdoors. We will use accessible instruments, tools and media to measure, record and crunch data to learn about wind, humidity, barometric pressure.  We will taste the effects of weather on our food with fresh fruit, vegetables and other tasty delights from local farms.

As always, we will have fun!  A blizzard of activities, including, wave pools, delicious food, jeopardy games and music will be part of our week together.  Can you think up your favorite playlist of weather related songs or books or poems?  Science is fun and we will prove it!

For information and registration email:

youth@nfbmi.org
Presented by the National Federation of the Blind of Michigan, Live the Life you Want

http://www.nfbmi.org 
ETS Science teacher survey

     Educational Testing Service, ETS is seeking science teachers who are using the Next Generation Science Standards, NGSS, or similar standards to complete an online survey to share your experiences on teaching and assessing your students with visual impairments.  We would like to learn the strategies you have found to be helpful and the challenges you face while teaching students with visual impairments.

From these results, we will identify the best practices and areas to further investigate and develop 

possible solutions. If you qualify to participate and complete the survey you may choose to enter a drawing for a gift card.  Please visit the following website to learn 

more:  www.ets.org/research/steam_survey.

Technical Tips

     The following technical tips are offered in hopes they may be of use. Due to the many possible variations in PCs and equipment, Independence Science cannot be responsible for any undesirable outcomes.

     Freedom Scientific has announced that JAWS users should update their versions of JAWS. This is because of a change being made to Windows 10. If you are running an old version of JAWS such as version 16 or 17, an update is available. 
     Please send comments and suggestions to me at: rjaquiss@IndependenceScience.com.

